
From: Haggett Camilla
To: "TRANSPORTANDWORKSACT"
Cc: Mike Kelly; Robin Carr (robin.carr1@btinternet.com); Smith Laurence; Mallaby Hugo; Evans Denise; Hughes

Graham
Subject: RE: TWA/17/APP/03/OBJ/12 - Cambridgeshire Level Crossing Reduction Order - Pre-Inquiry meeting date
Date: 11 August 2017 16:39:00
Attachments: Network Rail Cambridgeshire Level Crossings Order ref TWA17APP03OBJ12.msg

RE Cambridgeshire Public Inquiry Venue Request.msg
Importance: High

Dear Caroline,

Thank you for your email. I have also now received the letter sent to Graham Hughes at
the County Council.

Date of pre-inquiry meeting
Cambridgeshire County Council objects in the strongest terms to the proposed date of
23rd August for the pre-inquiry meeting on grounds that the Transport and Works
(Inquiries Procedure) Rules 2004 (‘the Rules’) have not been followed, and that the date
proposed is contrary to natural justice.

Rule 8 (2) states:
The inspector shall arrange for not less than 2 weeks' written notice of a meeting pursuant to paragraph (1) to
be given to the applicant, each statutory objector, any other person known at the date of the notice to be
entitled to appear at the inquiry, and any other person whose presence at the meeting appears to him to be
desirable.

The Department for Transport letter giving notice of the pre-inquiry meeting is dated
10th August 2017 and was received by Cambridgeshire County Council on the 11th

August. The proposed date for the pre-inquiry meeting is Wednesday 23rd August 2017.
That is 13 days after the date of the letter, not 14 days (and 12 days from the date of
receipt). Therefore this is ultra vires and not in accordance with the Rules.

The County Council also takes issue with the lack of notice given that the 23rd August is
right in the middle of the summer school holidays, the week before the bank holiday on
the 28th August. Many people and objectors who may wish to attend may well be on
holiday and will not receive the Notice in time or be able to attend.

It is highly unlikely that anyone from the County Council will be able to attend (the case
officer and the relevant County Solicitor are on leave, and the Authority’s Advocate is
also not able to attend due to prior commitments. I did advise you of this in my email of
9th August 2017 (attached). At such short notice and in the holidays it is impossible for
us to make arrangements for others to attend who would be able to make the necessary
decisions for the Authority. Given that the County Council is the highway authority for
the Order concerned, and is a statutory objector, it is critical that it should be able to
attend. We consider that the Authority’s interests and those of the public that it
represents would be seriously prejudiced by the date proposed.

We would also point out that many of the objectors are landowners, and are in the
middle of harvest. The notice is extremely short and we contend that it is contrary to
natural justice.

The County Council requests that the meeting is re-scheduled with due notice in
accordance with the Rules.
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Network Rail Cambridgeshire Level Crossings Order ref TWA/17/APP/03/OBJ/12

		From

		Haggett Camilla

		To

		TRANSPORTANDWORKSACT (TRANSPORTANDWORKSACT@dft.gsi.gov.uk)

		Recipients

		TRANSPORTANDWORKSACT@dft.gsi.gov.uk



Dear Caroline,



 



I hope you had a good holiday.



 



Please could you advise us as to the dates of the Cambridgeshire Network Rail TWAO inquiry, duration, and the likely date of the pre-inquiry meeting as quickly as possible? It would be extremely helpful, as the lack of certainty is causing problems for Cambridgeshire County Council and our advocate – it wouldn’t normally be quite such an issue, but because it’s likely to be a long period of time it significantly affects our businesses and the programming of other work. 



 



I also have annual leave booked for 21-28th Aug, and 18-26 Sept and would like to avoid these dates for the pre-inquiry meeting, as I do wish to be present.



 



Many thanks.



 



Kind regards,



Camilla



 



Mrs Camilla Rhodes (Haggett)



Asset Manager – Information



Highways Service, Cambridgeshire County Council



Direct Dial: 01223 715621



Contact Centre: 0345 0455212



 






RE: Cambridgeshire Public Inquiry Venue Request

		From

		Haggett Camilla

		To

		'Thornber Andrew'

		Cc

		Walker Rashel

		Recipients

		Andrew.Thornber@networkrail.co.uk; Rashel.Walker@networkrail.co.uk



Dear Andy,



 



Further to your request for assistance with an inquiry venue, I have checked with the County Council’s Democratic Service, who manage the Council Chamber. They have advised that it is not available for such a long period of time, as it is used for regular Citizenship Ceremonies, and needs to be available for member meetings at short notice. In addition I’m afraid we don’t have retiring or side rooms.



 



I do think that the venue needs to be either in/near Cambridge or in Ely. The latter is probably more central to most of the sites concerned.



 



The County Council does have a large CPD Centre on the south side of Cambridge City which I would recommend. It has parking, many conference rooms, cloakrooms, basic refreshment facilities, good transport connections, and I’m sure we could arrange access to photocopying too. You will need to contact them on 



Telephone: 01223 729 000



Email: cpdc@cambridgeshire.gov.uk



 



If this doesn’t work Sally Bonnett from East Cambs District Council and I have the following suggestions that might be suitable:



 



Cambridge 



·         Try the combined Cambridge University and city conference venue finder http://www.visitcambridge.org/conferences-and-events 



·         Arthur Rank Hospice Conference Facilities (near Babraham Park & Ride) http://www.arhc.org.uk/hire-a-room.asp 



·         Cambridge (Impington) Holiday Inn has a number of conference rooms https://www.holidayinn.com/hotels/gb/en/cambridge/



 



 



Ely



 



·         Ely Cathedral Conference Centre - http://www.centre.elycathedral.org/ (parking some distance away)



·         The Maltings - http://www.themaltingsely.org.uk/ 



·         Bishop Woodford House - http://www.bishopwoodfordhouse.com/facilities.html 



·         The Ely Beet Sports and Social Club, Lynn Road, Ely, Cambs, CB6 1DD 01353 662029 We have used this location previously for a large public inquiry.



 



 



Littleport 



 



·         e-space North - http://www.espaceely.com/north/ 



 



I hope this helps. 



 



Kind regards,



Camilla



 



Mrs Camilla Rhodes (Haggett)



Asset Manager – Information



Highways Service, Cambridgeshire County Council



Direct Dial: 01223 715621



Contact Centre: 0345 0455212



 



From: Thornber Andrew [mailto:Andrew.Thornber@networkrail.co.uk] 
Sent: 19 May 2017 11:34
To: Haggett Camilla <Camilla.Haggett@cambridgeshire.gov.uk>
Cc: Walker Rashel <Rashel.Walker@networkrail.co.uk>
Subject: RE: Cambridgeshire Public Inquiry Venue Request



 



Hi,




Sorry one last point.  The date provided below is currently in confidence as it has not been formally announced as yet.  



 



I will ensure that the formal announcement is made as soon as possible.  



 



Thanks for your understanding.  



 



Kind regards,




Andy



 



Andrew Thornber



Senior Project Development Manager



 



FUR-02-D | The Quadrant:MK | Elder Gate | Milton Keynes | MK9 1EN 



M 07740 223 302 | E andrew.thornber@networkrail.co.uk



W networkrail.co.uk







 



From: Thornber Andrew 
Sent: 19 May 2017 11:25
To: 'Haggett Camilla'
Cc: Walker Rashel
Subject: Cambridgeshire Public Inquiry Venue Request



 



Good afternoon,



 



Good to speak to you earlier and thank you for your help so far. 



 



As discussed please find attached the requirements we have been given for the public inquiry, which for your information is the 27th November 2017 for 4 weeks.



 



If there are council facilities that can be provisioned for this period that would be perfect, but if not then do please let me know and I will speak to external venues to ascertain their availability. 



 



As per the second part of our discussion, yes we have received your holding objections and the responses are being worked on currently and I hope to get a formal response out to you very soon.  We do very much wish to continue to have an open dialog on all issues and to be able to work together to find a suitable outcome.  



 



If there are any questions in the meantime then do please contact me and I will do my very best to help.  



 



Kind regards,



 



Andy



 



 



Andrew Thornber



Senior Project Development Manager



 



FUR-02-D | The Quadrant:MK | Elder Gate | Milton Keynes | MK9 1EN 



M 07740 223 302 | E andrew.thornber@networkrail.co.uk



W networkrail.co.uk
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The content of this email (and any attachment) is confidential. It may also be legally privileged or otherwise protected from disclosure. 
This email should not be used by anyone who is not an original intended recipient, nor may it be copied or disclosed to anyone who is not an original intended recipient. 



If you have received this email by mistake please notify us by emailing the sender, and then delete the email and any copies from your system. 



Liability cannot be accepted for statements made which are clearly the sender's own and not made on behalf of Network Rail.
Network Rail Infrastructure Limited registered in England and Wales No. 2904587, registered office Network Rail, 2nd Floor, One Eversholt Street, London, NW1 2DN
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We respectfully request that this email is put urgently before the Inspector for her
decision. I would be grateful if you would confirm that this has been done. The County
Council will raise this issue of procedural irregularity and of prejudice at the Inquiry if it is
not addressed by the Inspector now.

Venue
I wish to note that the venue in Bar Hill is nowhere near any of the crossings concerned.
I am especially disappointed given that the applicant asked the County Council for its
advice on venues and I took the trouble of consulting colleagues at East
Cambridgeshire District Council. I provided a number of suggestions near Ely and on
the south side of Cambridge which would have been more appropriate (see attached). I
am concerned that local people and landowners, many of who do live in the Fens and
not have large means, may be prejudiced if they are not able to attend. You may also
wish to be aware that there are long-term roadworks on the A14 serving Bar Hill which
often cause delays. I would request that this information is passed on to the Inspector is
advised.

Statement of Case
With regard to the Statement of Case, I appreciate that you have to follow due
procedure. However, I would point out that, as the Secretary of State and the Applicant
have been aware, the County Council has had to work to proceedings under s239 Local
Government Act 1972 due to purdah caused by local elections, and was only able to
submit its full response on the 28th July 2017. Having to follow the s239 procedure has
caused significant additional work. Therefore it is reasonable that the County Council
has 6 weeks from that date in which to submit its full Statement of Case and bundle of
evidence. Please would you forward this to the Programme Officer for him to take into
consideration.

I would also note that the DfT letter of 10th August only refers to the County Council’s
holding objection of 19th April 2017, and I would have expected this to refer also to our
full response of 28th July 2017.

Kind regards,
Camilla Rhodes

Mrs Camilla Rhodes (Haggett) MA MLE MRICS
Asset Manager – Information
Highways Service, Cambridgeshire County Council, Box No. SH1313, Shire Hall, Cambridge,
CB3 0AP
Direct Dial: 01223 715621
Contact Centre: 0345 0455212

Would you like to view the highways records for Cambridgeshire online?
b For public rights of way and village greens/common land please click here.
b For all other highways please click here

https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/libraries-leisure-&-culture/arts-green-spaces-&-activities/definitive-map-and-statement/
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/travel-roads-and-parking/roads-and-pathways/highway-records/



